
VILLAGE OF HODGKINS

E.S.D.A. COMMITTEE
April 8, 2014
Meeting called to order:
7:00 P.M.

Those present:
Paul Struve, Chairman
Donald Cuttill, Member

Vicky Moxley, Member
Hugh Rhodes, Member

Alan Mills, Coordinator
Also Present:
Noel Cummings, President

Claude Sexton, Clerk
Larry Rice, Trustee

Philip Kringlie, Trustee

Melody Salerno, Comptroller

Ernest Millsap, Chief of Police
Timothy Callahan, Attorney

Mr. Struve opens the meeting with a discussion regarding the responsibilities of E.S.D.A.  Mr. Struve would like a better understanding with what we want to do with our ESDA.  Mr. Struve has received a couple of applications from senior residents.

Mr. Rhodes also states he would like to see more senior residents involved.  He states he had that envisioned from the beginning, and that has not happened. 
Mr. Struve states that after conversation with Mr. Mills it is somewhat difficult to do that.  Not that Mr. Mills is against that, but it is more difficult.

Mr. Mills states that it is a challenge to spend the time doing the work.  Long hours of standing and the middle of the night standing, etc.  Some people do not work well with others.  But, he states that he is not opposed to any recommendations the Board may have.

Mr. Rhodes states that if it difficult to find people to work together move down the list to the next person.

Mr. Struve suggests a "two tier" ESDA where there is not a mix of the younger and older ESDA personnel.  Mr. Struve wants more people on the streets to report any anomaly.  This would be more like a neighborhood watch approach for the seniors.  To monitor handicap parking scofflaws, etc.  Again, if the actions are obvious.

Mr. Mills asked if the request is for days?  Nights?  Mr. Struve states that both are fine if the slots can be filled.

Mr. Cummings states that there have been accolades in the past about the ESDA personnel who have helped people with car trouble in the winter at the shopping center and the movie theater.

Mr. Mills states that we could hire someone right now, but it takes a long time to train someone to handle even the simplest situations.  To become familiar with the vehicle and how to handle difficult situations, such as setting up barricades and traffic control at accident scenes.
Mrs. Moxley states that this might be a good time to review the requirements for the ESDA personnel.  

Chief Millsap states that if we made a concerted effort we can come up with something the seniors can do to contribute to the ESDA effort.  The Village Picnic and Halloween, just to name a couple.

Mr. Struve states that he is not trying to micro-manage the ESDA, he just wants everything out in the open and talk about it.
The cost is not a factor, his budget will cover new personnel.  Uniforms and equipment for an ESDA person is roughly $350.  And the training at monthly meetings.

Currently, there are eleven active members in the program right now.

The present hourly pay is $14.23.

Mr. Mills also brought up the issue that there is presently only one set of keys to open the buildings where the ESDA cars are stored. The Police Department and the Public Works Building.  Whenever there is a call, he has to go open the buildings to let the ESDA personnel get the vehicles.  Mr. Mills wonders if there is the possibility of getting more keys to access the facilities to get the equipment.  The Police Station is the easier place to store the vehicles because there is an officer in the area to open the building.
Mr. Kringlie states that a better system is possible and we can work on the logistics of housing vehicles.

Mr. Mills states that the busiest times are Friday and Saturday nights.  Mrs. Moxley suggests that we add another day to the week for the ESDA patrols.

Adjourned:    7:31 P.M.

__________________________

Claude Sexton, Clerk


